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Clackamas County 

 

Members of the Board: 

 

Approval to execute a Construction contract between the Housing Authority of Clackamas 

County and Grace Point Contracting, LLC for Modernization of 6606 Hemlock project  

 

Purpose/Outcomes Approval to execute a Construction contract between 
Housing Authority of Clackamas County and Grace 
Point Contracting, LLC for modernization project  

Dollar Amount and Fiscal Impact One-time expense not to exceed $162,000.00 

Funding Source(s) HUD Federal Capital Grant Funds 
No County General Funds are involved 

Duration 120 days from date of notice to proceed 

Previous Board Action none  

Strategic Plan Alignment 1. Sustainable and affordable housing 
2. Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities 

Counsel Review Andrew Naylor, September 23, 2020 

Procurement Review Per Resolution No. 1936, HACC adopted the Local 

Contract Review Board rules for HACC Procurements.  

HACC conducts its own procurements following its 

procurement handbook  

Contact Person Jill Smith, HACC Executive Director (503) 742-5336 

Contract Number Contract No. 10018 

 

BACKGROUND: 
The Housing Authority of Clackamas County (HACC), a division of the Health, Housing and 

Human Services Department (H3S), requests approval to execute a construction contract between 

HACC and Grace Point Contracting, LLC for the modernization of a Public Housing unit that 

waspartially destroyed by a fire. The project will bring the unit and site conditions up to current 

HUD standards. HACC publicly advertised for bids to repair and bring the unit back to its original 

condition with new materials. Bringing the unit back to original condition in a timely manner will 

allow HACC to maintain its High Performer status, prevent safety hazards and provide an energy 

efficient public housing unit. 

Grace Point Contracting, LLC was selected through a competitive Invitation for Bids process. The 

scope of work includes concrete site work, fencing, doors, roof, windows, siding, heating systems, 

electrical upgrades, kitchens, bathrooms, plumbing, flooring, cabinets and painting. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends the Board approve the contract. Staff also recommends the Board authorize 
Richard Swift, H3S Director, to sign the contract on behalf of the Housing Authority Board of 
Commissioners.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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